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Dear Georg,
 
Thank you for the invite to the workshop, much appreciated.  We will consider attendance in due
course, a short introductory paragraph introducing the project and the aims of the workshop
would be useful – I’ll probably send the invite to colleagues who have the relevant disciplinary
portfolios who’ll need a bit of background to make an informed decision.
 
With regards to the extension, as per guidance on the ESRC website requests should be made
through the JeS system.  Requests will be considered against the T&Cs (p51 GC7) as per ESRC’s
funding guide. 
 
Best wishes,
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From: Georg von Graevenitz [mailto:g.v.graevenitz@qmul.ac.uk] 
Sent: 22 February 2016 10:16
To: 
Subject: Knowledge Exchange with IPO / Workshop / Extension
 
Dear ,

 please find attached an invitation to a workshop covering work we have done for the
Knowledge Exchange project with IPO and also work being done by CREATe.

 The workshop will take place on April 13 (CREATe) and 14th (Knowledge Exchange).

  The workshop is outside the grant period for the Knowledge Exchange - it was not






